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Parent Bulletin 

Friday 2nd February 2024 

Dates for your diary: 
 
Monday 5th February – Year 10 Poetry Live trip 
 
Monday 5th February – Friday 2nd March – Year 11 mock exams 
 
Tuesday 13th February – Year 9 options evening 
 
Friday 16th February – Last day of term 
 
Monday 26th February – School reopens after half term 
 
Wednesday 13th March – Blood Brothers trip 
 
Friday 5th July 2024 - Year 11 Prom 

Student Absences & Medical appointments: 

If your child has to have some time off school, please ensure that you contact the absence team, if possible before 

8.30am, preferably via our absence email on  

studentabsence@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk 

or call the absence line 01553 779635.  Please include your child’s name, year group and why they are absent.  If we 
send you a text message and you are unable to respond, please send a note in with your child explaining why they 
have been away. 

If you need to take your child to a medical appointment during school time please can we ask that you either send in 

an appointment card or letter with your child or please email them to studentabsence@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk  so 

we are aware in advance when you collect your child. 

Canteen Price Increases: 

Due to rising supply costs unfortunately we have had to increase our canteen prices on snack items.  This will come 

into effect from Monday 26th February.  Our main meal price will remain the same.  Thankyou. 
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Internet Safety Webinar: 

Recorded Online Safety webinar for parents and carers - YouTube 

Norfolk police have put together this webinar for parents, it is split into chunks. 

1.  Introduction 

2.  PC Smith and PC Funnell - safer schools 

3.  SCOLT (Safeguarding Children Online Team) - advice about how to check mobile phones (iPhones and Android) 

4.  Prevent 

5.  Cyber security 

6.  Youth Engagement 

  

 

Parent Voice: 

We would like to advise you that you are able to give your views on the Academy not just during inspections.  We 

value your opinion and would encourage you to do this at: 

Parent Voice (office.com) 

 

 

If you order school uniform online as of  the 1st December parents will need a password to enter our website to order 

uniform.  The password is KLA001. 

 

Temporary Bus Passes: 

We have had several enquiries lately at reception regarding the issue of temporary bus passes.  These often come at 

the end of the school day when hundreds of students are leaving. 

When students join the school, if they are eligible for a bus pass this is issued by Norfolk County Council, free of 

charge.  It is valid for all their time at KLA.  Students are expected to look after it & keep it with them to show the 

bus driver when they travel to & from school. 

If the original bus pass is lost, stolen or damaged in some way, then a replacement should be purchased at £13.00 

from Norfolk County Council, Travel & Transport Services, tel. 0344 800 8020. 

We are able to issue a maximum of 2 temporary bus passes if a replacement has been ordered but not received - 

these last for 2 weeks. 

Please be reminded that authorised bus pass holders only should be travelling on the buses, no guests. 

Thankyou. 

KLA office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y4qmxyCzTU8
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=UyJl_DLIj0Kvv6hMRkWyPz_DMXdGr-FAg-CV035fSSFUQ1g4TzFHRFdXVU5JOUJYOTcwS1lWSzJYRS4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Belongings: 

Please can we ask that all students’ belongings are clearly named.  It is much easier to reunite them with the owner if 

they are named.  Thankyou. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are recruiting: 
We have some fantastic opportunities to become a member of our esteemed team here at KLA.  Please follow the 
link below to see our latest vacancies. 
 

Eastern Multi-Academy (ciphr-irecruit.com) 
 

 

 

https://eastern-mat.ciphr-irecruit.com/templates/CIPHR/job_list.aspx


 

Online Safety: 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE Weekly Sports Bulletin: 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Round Up – Compiled by Mrs West: 

We have finally arrived in February!  I am still hopeful that we might get to enjoy a little snow.  It is also a nice, 
comfy non-uniform day today which is a lovely end to the week.  The children are raising money for the Papillon 
Project and the year 11 prom. 

As the year 7 students have now fully settled after the first term, myself and Mrs Culley-Tea (Head of Key Stage 3) 
have made the decision that some class changes will be taking place.  These decisions were made after some careful 
considerations, lesson observations and looking at group dynamics.  Students have been told today if they are 
involved in any changes and new classes will commence from Monday 5th February.  Should you wish to discuss this 
further please contact laura.culley-tea@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk 

Mr Reeve-Hayes presented a brilliant assembly this week, all about mental health.  The students all have so much 
going on at the moment, it is really important that they are aware of how to keep themselves mentally healthy and 
happy. 

 

Below is this week’s achievement league table: 

 

Student Week Term YTD 

Russell, Ralphie 11 67 388 

Caponka, Emilis 10 67 386 

Mann, Hope 10 64 383 

Sudnickis, Damian 7 54 372 

Hailstone, Roman 9 53 363 

Its getting very close at the top which is great to see. 

⭐Student of the week this week is Taylor Sheppard-Allen.  Taylor has achieved a fantastic 20 achievement points 
this week.  He is always a positive and happy student in the year group.  Well done Taylor!⭐ 

I really appreciate all of the effort that has been made with uniform this week, it is lovely to see all of the students 
looking so smart. 

I hope you all have a fantastic weekend and look forward to another week in school next week. 

Mrs West. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year8 Round Up – Compiled by Miss Fountain: 

Well another week has flown by! 

This week Mr Reeve-Hayes presented a wonderful assembly, to give awareness of Children's Mental Health 
Awareness week.  The students all sat and listened as Mr Reeve-Hayes explained how a child's voice matters and, 
how as a school we listen and want to make our students feel able to talk with us about anything.  Following on from 
that I have introduced a post box in my office, for students to post anything they feel they would like me to discuss 
with others or them, but feel too shy to ask or mention, out loud / face-to-face.  I hope this makes them feel valued 
and listened to. 

Year 8 are still showing us how fabulous they are!!  I am so proud of their efforts this term so far, especially with a 
total of:2420 achievement points from Wednesday 24th January to 31st January, so please remember to give them 
lots of positive praise at home! 

The attendance for Year 8 has been an average of 93%, higher than last week, so well done and thank you to you 
all!! 

If your child is poorly, please make sure you contact the absence team via email studentabsence@kla.eastern-
mat.co.uk  or call the absence line on 01553 779635 .  If we send you a text message and you are unable to respond, 
please send a note in with your child explaining why they have been away. 

Remember, if there any out of school activities our students take part in, please let me know, as I absolutely love 
celebrating my year 8’s achievements, both in and out of school. 

Uniform:  A big well done to so many of my year 8 little lovelies, for always having the correct uniform.  I know as 
a parent myself, sometimes circumstances beyond our control crop up e.g. trousers aren't dry in time, but if this 
does happen, please let me know with either a note or a text, my mobile being 07511 224223,  so I can write the 
young person a note so they aren't challenged by other staff. 

If, for any reason, students cannot get here on time, please let us know as soon as possible so we are aware.  
Students are to arrive before 08:30am with lessons beginning at 08:35am.  

Take care and have a great weekend. 

Miss Fountain. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Round Up – Compiled by Mrs Laws: 

Good evening from KLA. 

It’s been another busy week here in school.  On my duties around the academy, I have managed to call into quite a few 
lessons and the students have been working hard.  I stopped in at a cooking lesson and saw some students making 
chicken fajitas and it smelt divine.  Just a reminder to students, please make sure you check on Arbor when you should 
be cooking so you know when to bring your ingredients into school. 

Most of the year end assessments have been completed now and the year 11’s are starting their mock exams. 

It was non-uniform here today at school. 

A reminder that the options evening is Tuesday 13th February; if you’ve not booked your slot please do so asap as it’s a 
vitally informative and important night for the year 9’s ahead of choosing their GCSE subjects.  We look forward to seeing 
you all there. 

28 girls from years 8 & 9 took part in plumbing and fabrication welding workshops last Friday at the College of West 
Anglia.  They were outstanding ambassadors for not only themselves, but for the Academy.  The tutors were blown away 
with their positive effort, attitude, and behaviour.  Well done girls! 

 
 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance in year 9 was 89.5% this week which is down on last week. 

Well done to those of you who were here all week, and to those of you who have 100% attendance this academic year, 
that is an amazing achievement! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Round Up continued….. 

As a group we have achieved just over 1000 reward points which is amazing!  Our highest achiever was Sam Nelson so 
congratulations to him! 

 

 

 

Student of the Week is Dominyka Kaciuceviciute .  Dominyka very nearly pipped Sam to the post of highest achiever 
and I ‘ve had some fantastic feedback from staff about her work and determination.  Well done, keep it up.  

Our assembly this week was about Childrens Mental Health Week presented by Mr Reeve-Hayes on how students 
should use their voice to speak up and challenge things that are wrong such as homophobia and racism. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Laws. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Round Up – Compiled by Mrs Mann: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to start by sharing some successes from college to end the week. 

On Friday the students were awarded with 100% attendance certificates and shiny gold badges which was great to 
see as so many were handed out.  This was for attendance last term from September to December.  The 4 course 
tutors were also asked to nominate a student who has stood out, worked to a high standard, produced some 
excellent work and been an all-round delight to teach.  Hollie, the Hair and Beauty tutor wanted to nominate too 
many however she managed to settle for 2 winners.  Congratulations to Lexy Flores from Engineering, Sephy 
Milburn-Norris from Child Development, Laila George from Health and Social Care and Georgia Whitehead and 
Maliya Manickam from Hair and Beauty. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, year 10’s achieved 1586 reward points.  Much higher than last week, almost double actually!  Well done 
to you all as you have all worked so hard and long may this continue. 

A HUGE congratulations to our highest achievers this week.  They are Liam Wright, Harry Fish, Calum Burt and Jack 
Bratton.  Well done to the boys and a big well done to everyone else for their fantastic efforts the past few weeks. 
January felt like it at 51 days not 31! 

Our student of the week is Sophie Dunne.  Sophie is a fantastic student who works hard in all subjects.  However, 
this has been a joint nomination by Miss Hammond and I.  Sophie has worked so hard in History and has impressed 
Miss Hammond with her recent exam scores.  We are so proud of you Sophie and you should be super proud of 
yourself.  Amazing work, keep it up. 

Sad to say the germs and bugs really are out and we have been hit again this week.  Attendance in year 10 was 89% 
this week.  Well done to those of you who were here all week, and to those of you who have 100% attendance this 
academic year, that is an amazing achievement! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Round Up continued… 

We do love to celebrate any successes in school and outside of school so please let me know if your child 
participates in any extracurricular activities they would like to share, competitions they have attended, awards, 
trophies, tournaments, you name it, I’ll give them a shout out! 

The head of year team monitor the number of students arriving late at school so I would like to remind you that all 
students need to be in school and ready to learn before 8:35am please.  There are sanctions that are in place for 
lateness, and these can be followed by after school detentions for 30 minutes the same day.  We really do 
appreciate your support with the after-school detentions. 

Just a reminder that if you need to contact me for a pastoral issue you would like to discuss with me as, then please 
email emma.mann@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk or call me on 07511 225248.  Please remember that we have a 48-hour 
return of contact policy, but I always try my best to return calls and reply to emails.  If, on the odd chance you don’t 
hear from me and still want to discuss something, please try again, and give me a little nudge! 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mrs Mann. 

mailto:emma.mann@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Round Up – Compiled by Mrs Lockey: 

Happy Friday! 

Many thanks to all students in year 11 for their work in lessons this week, I have seen some great work in progress.  
Year 11 behaviour has been fabulous this week, a big well done to you all. 

Many thanks also to Mr Reeve-Hayes for our assembly this week to explain about “My voice matters.”  As next week 
is Children’s Mental Health Week he was reminding us we need to be kind to ourselves and others.  There will be 
some forms for students that may need them, to request help and support if and when needed. 

Well done to year 11’s that have been in Art assessments this week and also to MFL students that have completed 
their speaking and listening exams. 

After school lessons period 6 are ongoing for year 11; these run after school Monday-Thursday.  Many thanks for all 
those students that have attended this week; these extra lessons are really important for embedding their 
knowledge. 

KLA swap shop has been open again to students.  This is proving to be successful especially when ties and blazers are 
forgotten.  There is a small amount of lost property; please send your child over to it if they have lost any uniform 
this week.  Many thanks to the student commissioners in year 10 and 11 that help this to open every day.  We also 
have a few coats that were unclaimed last term if your child has misplaced theirs.  Please send them our way as we 
have a rail full that have not been claimed! 

Attendance in year 11 has been lowered this week due to being hit by bugs and colds - 89.2% this week, but we are 
still falling short of where we should be which is 95%.  Well done to those of you who were here all week, and to 
those of you that have 100% attendance this academic year so far. 

If your child has to have some time off school, there is an absence email you are able to contact us 
on studentabsence@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk  If it is a pastoral issue you would like to discuss with me as Head of Year, 
then please email me on hayley.lockey@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk 

If your child attends college on Thursday’s and they are absent or have an appointment, you will also have to let them 
know of their absence.  Their number is 01553 761144. 

The number of year 11 students arriving late at school has decreased significantly this week, I really appreciate your 
support with this.  All students need to be in school and ready to learn before 8:35am please this so important as 
learning time is lost.  Thank you all so much for your support with this.  This is so important every minute counts, 
including every single lesson.  There are sanctions that are in place for lateness, and these are followed by after 
school detentions and parents are contacted on a daily basis. 

As a year group we have achieved 1,349 points this past week which is good!  Our highest achiever this week in the 
year group was Braydon Griggs, a massive well done to him. 

Student of the week this week goes to Izzy Beech, well done to her for really working hard and making a great start 
back to this year.  It has been noticed Izzy, keep up the great work.  

Shout out this week goes to Christopher Barnett! 

Well done Christopher, he won his first medal at his first competition for archery. 

Big congrats to him. 

 

mailto:studentabsence@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk
mailto:hayley.lockey@kla.eastern-mat.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Round Up continued… 

Year 11's will be continuing to sell roses for Valentines Day at £1:00 each, with a personalised message.  These will be 
available every morning and lunch time until Valentine’s Day.  Many thanks to the year 11’s that have come forward 
to offer support with this, they are selling really fast! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for diary: 

Non-uniform day Friday 2nd February £1 donation monies raised to be announced next week.  Year 11 donations will 
go towards their Prom. 

Year 11 mock exams Monday 5th February until Friday 2nd March. 

Break up for Half term last day Friday 16th February. 

Valentine’s Roses on sale at £1 each all next week before school and lunchtimes; proceeds to year 11 Prom. 

Blood Brothers trip for year 10 and 11’s Wednesday 13th March. 

Year 11 parents evening TBC….. 

Year 11 Prom Friday July 5th tickets £23 each, on sale before Easter half term. 

Information about leavers hoodies to follow and how to order.  You will have been contacted regarding consent for 
your child’s name to go on the back of these.  If you could let me know ASAP regarding names if you would NOT want 
your child’s name on these, we can then start to get ordering. 

Stay safe, keep safe and have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs H Lockey. 


